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Ohio EPA revises fish advisories

PCBs and mercury limit consumption from lakes, reservoirs, and streams

Beacon Journal staff report

The Ohio Environmental Protection Agency has revised 2011 state fish consumption advisories for Lake Erie and the Ohio, Scioto and Great Miami rivers.

Stricter advisories were issued by the state for Lake Erie; the Ohio, Great Miami, Licking, Little Muskingum, Ottawa, Sandusky, and Scioto rivers; and Cross (Jefferson County), Duck (Washington County) and Wheeling (eastern Ohio) creeks.

The Lake Erie advisories are:

• One meal every two months of carp due to polychlorinated biphenyl contamination.

• One meal per month for channel catfish, freshwater drum, lake trout, rock bass, smallmouth bass, steelhead trout, white bass, whitefish 18 inches and longer and white perch due to PCBs.

• One meal per month for brown bullheads due to mercury contamination.

• One meal per week of walleye and yellow perch.

The state eased restrictions on certain fish from O'Shaughnessy and Griggs reservoirs and Indian Lake due to lower levels of mercury.

A statewide advisory remains in place for a maximum of one fish meal per week for all fish not otherwise listed due to mercury pollution.

The EPA, the Ohio Department of Health and the Ohio Department of Natural Resources update the advisories annually.

The new advisory stems from 476 samples the EPA and ODNR collected in 14 lakes and reservoirs and 29 streams in 2009.

The advisories are available online at   http://epa.ohio.gov/dsw/fishadvisory/index.aspx or by calling 614-644-2160. The advisories are also given to Ohio anglers with 2011 fishing licenses.

